
 
Fire and Emergency Incident Information System Technical Advisory Panel 

April 1, 2019 

Tallahassee, FL 
 

 

 

ROLL CALL: 

 

PRESENT: 

NAME REPRESENTING TERM ENDING 

Carlos Aviles 

St. Augustine Fire 

FL Fire Chiefs’ Association 

 

June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

Mike Bellamy 

Tallahassee Fire 

State Fire Marshal 

 

June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

Kasie Crowe 

Division of Forestry 

Florida Fire Service Jan. 31, 2023 

(2nd term) 

Ralph Franklin 

Okeechobee County Fire 

FL Association of Counties June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

Shawn Hanson 

Greater Naples Fire Rescue 

Florida Fire Marshals Association Oct. 31, 2022 

(1st term) 

Rob McGilloway 

Coral Springs Fire Academy 

State Fire Marshal Oct. 11, 2022 

(1st term) 

Jim Millican 

Lealman Fire District 

Florida Association Sp. Districts Oct. 31, 2022 

(1st term) 

Randy Touchton State Fire Marshal June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

ABSENT:   

 

 

Neal de Jesus 

Delray Beach Fire 

FL Fire Chiefs’ Association June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

Teresa Kinstle 

Jacksonville Fire Rescue 

State Fire Marshal January 31, 2023 

(1st term) 

Dr. David Lee 

Sylvester Comprehensive 

State Fire Marshal June 30, 2022 

(1st term) 

Joshua Sturms 

EMS 

Bureau of EMS June 30, 2018 

(1st term) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The Fire and Emergency Incident Information System Technical Advisory Panel meeting 

was called to order.   

 

On a motion duly made, the minutes from the Fire and Emergency Incident Information 

System Technical Advisory Panel held on January 24, 2019 were approved. 

 

Motion carried. 

 

REPORT FROM DIVISION:  Julius Halas, Director 

 

• Grants 

o Decon Kits – have touched 75% of fire service 

o Firefighter Assistance Grant – recurring at 1 million dollars per year 

• Firefighter Memorial Dedication 

o April 1, 2019 at 3:43 p.m. 

 

 

REPORT FROM FFIRS:  Melissa Dembicer, Division of State Fire Marshal  

 

(handout provided) 

 

• Work on the 2018 Florida Fires Annual Report has begun 

• A-List announcement has been sent, reminding departments to report 

• Reporting deadline:  April 30, 2019 

 

Discussion was held on the provided handout. 

 

• Making progress with non-reporting departments as indicated in the handout, 

a lot of ongoing mergers with volunteer departments and the counties which 

they are located. 

 

Director Halas noted that Florida represents 10% of the national data reported.  Florida 

and New York are the two top reporting states. 

 

 

REPORT FROM EMS:   Joshua Sturms, Bureau of EMS  

 

Not given 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS:   

 

FFIRS training update and the update on non-reporting departments was covered in the 

Report from FFIRS. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:    None 

 

 

AUDIENCE:   None 

 

. 

 



 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING: July 12, 2019, 1:00 p.m. 

Boca Raton 

 

 

New appointments are being processed by the CFO’s office and will be completed by the 

July meeting. 

 

ADJOURN. 

 

Audio File available upon request 


